ORCHARD HILLS MAPLEWOOD HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

                                   MINUTES OF TRUSTEES MEETING

                                                NOVEMBER 15, 2005

 

Call to order at 7:30pm by Pete Mooney.

 

Board Members present:  Anita Jones, Stuart Baggaley, Denise Schlotfeldt, Sandy Smith, Wendy Carman, Jack Cederquist.. Henry Brysk sent his proxy for attendance only with Stuart.

 

Guests:  Dan Smith, Stephen Rapundalo, Joan Lowenstein, Jim Wines, Diane Wines, Stephem Miller, Carol Miller, Jim Rice, Jill Rheinheimer, Joan Doughty, and Greg Jagst. 

 

Pete told the audience that this was an open meeting with the City Engineering staff and residents to get information and discuss the Georgetown Safety Crossing proposed for Georgetown at Bluett and Yorktown Blvd.  Pete introduced Mr. Pirooz and Mr. Pat Cawley to the assembled residents and Board members. 

 

Mr. Cawley explained the project and answered questions about the plans.  Mr. Pirooz added more information as the discussion progressed. Enlarged plans were displayed.

 

Concerns voiced by the audience were as follows:

    1. The plan does not address the speed limit often surpassed by residents and visitors.

        “There is a possibility that 25mph signs can be erected”.

    2. The median may pose a distraction to drivers. ”A Divided Road sign will be placed

        at the median to remind drivers to use caution.    

   3.  Will the median crossing be kept clear after a snow fall? “Yes”

   4.  What will the elevation of the sidewalk grade be?  “8% down to street grade.”

   5.   How long will the new median be?  “20 feet”

   6.  “Retaining walls may be needed in the sidewalk reconstruction.  “Each affected                                                           

         homeowner will be contacted before any work begins.”

7.      “This project is in response to a consent decree following a suit by the Center for Independent Living.”

8.      “Sidewalks are part of the public right of way.”

 

Of the two home owners that live on the affected corners who attended, one is against the entire project.  The other home owner felt the consent decree had no relation to the proposed sidewalk grade.  He felt we should have had a lawyer present to explain the decree.  He felt a STOP sign was all we needed at Georgetown and Bluett.  He also had issue with the proposed sidewalk grade in relation to the existing sidewalk entrance on Bluett into the Sugarbush Park.

 

Motion by Sandy, second by Anita to terminate the presentation and commence with our scheduled Board meeting.  Motion passed.

 

The Board meeting was called to order at 8:21pm.  Discussion of the project as presented by the City staff followed.  Motion by Sandy, second by Denise to accept the median  improvment only. Motion carried. The City will negotiate with the affected homeowners regarding sidewalk disturbance and we will vote on that part of the project in the spring

Minutes accepted as written for Board meeting of September 7.

 

Dan Smith, our newest Board member was unanimously elected to the Board.

 

Plymouth Green Crossings:  This property is zoned Research.  The project has been approved by Planning Commission. It will be presented to Council on December 12. Concerns expressed by Board members were: water retention, protection of the wet land, traffic impact on Plymouth and Green roads, the height of the proposed buildings, planned flood control, density is of the project and maintenance of the wet land.  Martin Corporation might file a protest petition against the project. Motion by Pete second by Sandy to have Wendy and Jack talk to the Martin Corporation and ask them to join us in suggesting a modification in the density of the project.  Board members were asked by Wendy and Jack to send their concerns to either one of them.

 

By-Laws:  Wendy passed out the proposed changes and the suggestions submitted by members of the Board.  The last time the By-Laws were revised was in 1979.  We will discuss these changes at our next meeting.

 

Pete introduced Jill Rheinheimer our new Newsletter Editor. Pete will work with Jill.

 

Sandy Smith volunteered to handle the e-mail list.  She will contact Sakina.

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:35.

 

Respectfully submitted,

Anita Jones, Secrretary

 

 

 

 

